
2025, June Internship Report 

 

Dear friends, 

I trust that you are well in the Lord. May His 

grace continue in you and conform you into 

the full knowledge of Christ. 

TBC Conference 

June was a busy month for us. One week 

after our TPC classes, we hosted a Biblical 

Counselling Conference for two consecutive 

weeks of teaching. I had the privilege of 

participating in both modules: 

• Module 1 (Basic): We majorly 

focused on the eight methods of 

Biblical change (according to Dr. 

Merck). 

• Module 2 (Advanced): We examined 

domestic abuse through listening to 

and watching recorded counselling 

sessions and engaging in discussions. 

It was a great experience. The lessons 

reminded me of something brother Keith 

said: “Dealing with the issues in the church 

is the most challenging part in ministry.” 

this photo was taken in the class, during the 

second module 

 

 

 

TBC Ministry 

Alongside leading the school ministry, the 

elders decided that I should help the 

children’s ministry, beginning from the 

month of July. This responsibility will 

require additional time, particularly in 

coordinating and preparing Sunday classes, 

and during the Vacation Bible School in 

holidays. 

I am also grateful to God for His protection 

and for all I have learned in the first half of 

the year. In addition, I’ve been asked to lead 

mid-week prayer services in October and 

December, where I’ll prepare a word of 

encouragement from the book of Job: 

chapters 26–29 in October, and 36–38 in 

December-covering one chapter per week. 

A Journey to Kamketo 

The elders have promised to release me to 

visit my parents on August 11. While the 

exact duration of my stay will be confirmed 

later, it will be the longest time I've spent 

away from home. I eagerly long to see them 

and - ministering to the church there. 

Prayer Requests 

• Give thanks to God for the 

experienced I have learned through 

the ministry of TBC and at TPC. 

• Pray for God’s wisdom and diligence 

during our studies which begins next 

week. 

• Request God’s strength and wisdom 

for the responsibilities I’ve been 

given. 

• Pray for success on my upcoming 

visit to Pokot.  
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